

No. 52101/374

## PERMANENT MISSION OF THAILAND GENEVA

1 October B.E. 2564 (2021)

Dear Sir and Madams,

I wish to acknowledge the receipt of your joint communication ref. OL THA 5/2021 dated 16 September 2021 seeking additional information regarding the Draft Act on the Operations of Non-Profit Organizations B.E. ....

In this regard, I would like to inform you that your letter has been duly forwarded to the relevant agencies in Thailand for their consideration. Further information from the relevant agencies concerned in Thailand will be transmitted to you once it is received.

In reiterating Thailand's commitment to cooperating with all Special Procedures of the Human Rights Council to promote and protect human rights for all, I remain,

Yours sincerely,

(Rongvudhi Virabutr)
Ambassador and Deputy Permanent Representative
Chargé d'affaires a.i.

Ms. Fionnuala Ní Aoláin,

Special Rapporteur on the promotion and protection of human rights and fundamental freedoms while countering terrorism;

Ms. Irene Khan,

Special Rapporteur on the promotion and protection of the right to freedom of opinion and expression;

Mr. Clément Nyaletsossi Voule,

Special Rapporteur on the rights to freedom of peaceful assembly and of association; Ms. Mary Lawlor,

Special Rapporteur on the situation of human rights defenders;
Office of the United Nations High Commissioner for Human Rights,
GENEVA.